

# APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB

Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

February 17, 2021

**Called to Order:** 6:01 p.m. Pledge of Allegiance recited by all in attendance.

**In attendance:** Tracey Graham, Tim Smith, Dina McKinney, Jason Myskow, Michael Eddy, Ron LaVella, Diana Roederer, Gary Menser

## **Close Call/Incident reports:**

- None

## **Old Business:**

- Rolling door at Pistol is installed thanks to Tim and Mike R.
- Water lines work starting March 1. Tim is putting a pump at the clubhouse and a tank at the rifle range, in an area where it will not get shot at. Discussion held on the water tank.
- Road work with the boulders will be starting. Tim will get estimates for the asphalt

## **Range Reports:**

- Facilities-Tim Smith: No other report
- CRSO-Gary Menser: Debbie Harris, who does RST on pistol suggested we eliminate the 90 day wait period. Tracey advised that a new policy will be presented in March. Gary doesn't see any safety issues if probationary members go through all the requirements. Discussion held. Debbie is also revising the RST form. She showed Tracey a draft. He told her to do it and bring it for approval. Nicole suggested more time be spent on grip in the classroom. Gary thinks this can be done on the line. Mr. Ross suggested every coach have a .22, even if using the club .22, but encourage coaches to bring their .22 if they have one. At the last Ladies Night there was a coach that was talking so much the lady barely got time to shoot. Coaches need to make sure to focus on the fundamentals and let them shoot!
- Pistol Range-Diana Roederer: Everything is good.
- Trap Range-L.C. Wood: Gary reported things are looking good.
- Rifle Range-Jason Myskow: He got the new dueling trees. He will check them on Sunday. The guy he mentioned last month will be here Sunday to widen the road to 300.
- Indoor Range-CJ Caruth/Kyle Butts: No report

- Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies: No report

**New Business:**

- Updates for new Range Safety Briefing cards presented by Tracey. All reviewed. Suggestions made and discussion held. New card approved by all. Tracey will have Jonathan order the cards.
- Tracey inquired about the next RSO class. He has several that want to take the class and thinks we should try to put one together before June. Tracey says we need to order more orange vests. Dina advised there is a box of them in her office

**Open Discussion**

- Tim has an Eagle Scout looking for a project. Gary said we shouldn't let that drop. Tracey requested more details. Discussion held. Tim read the Email from the Scout. Further discussion held on possible various projects. Call Tim with ideas.

**Adjournment:** 6:52 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,  
Dina McKinney, Secretary  
Apple Valley Gun Club